
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 3 OCTOBER 2005

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

EX.189/05 CORPORATE PERFORMANCE MONITORING - APRIL TO JUNE 2005

To consider a Minute Excerpt from the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 8 September 2005 on the corporate performance monitoring report of the Head of Strategy and Performance.

The following comments on the report had been made by the Overview and Scrutiny Committee:-

"(a) Some Members were critical of the corporate management of the Authority and the culture of the organisation which did not appear to understand the importance of performance indicators and the need to collect the information.  Members were concerned that they were not being presented with full information from which performance could be properly monitored.  It was imperative that an accurate overall position was known so that action could be taken to improve the Council’s performance wherever possible.

(b) Members were concerned that some targets had been set lower than the previous year and that it was left to Business Unit Heads to decide on the targets set.  It was important for targets to be set to ensure that staff were striving for improved performance.

(c) Where performance had deteriorated, relevant Managers should be required to demonstrate the actions they are taking to address the problems and these actions should be monitored for effectiveness.

(d) Regarding the format of the report, Members asked for all the Corporate Resources performance indicators to be grouped together.  Some Members found the various symbols used in the performance indicator tables to be confusing and difficult to understand.  Additional narrative as to action to be taken to improve failing performance was also seen as very useful."

The Overview and Scruitny Committee had agreed to participate in a workshop to identify possible new performance indicators covering new priority areas which could be used to monitor performance.

The Vice-Chariman of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee was present at the meeting and expanded on the Committee's comments.

Dr Gooding, Executive Director, reported that he shared the Overview and Scrutiny Committee's concerns at the low level of Performance Indicator returns from Business Units.  He had raised this issue with Business Unit Heads at a CMT meeting held earlier in the day and had asked Business Unit Heads to ensure that their monthly returns were forward to Strategy and Performance on time.  A Management Briefing was taking place on 4 October 2005 at which senior Managers would begin to look at designing new Performance Indicators to more accurately reflect the new Council priorities and to make them more challenging and meaningful for staff.

Councillor Jefferson, Policy and Performance Management Portfolio Holder, confirmed that he would be monitoring progress in this area and be involved in the discussions on revising current Performance Indicators.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee be informed of the action being taken to address their concerns.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to the Minute Excerpt of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.







